
 
 

The College of Bishops Pastoral Letter to Vestries, 2025 
          to be read or circulated on the Sunday of the parish’s annual vestry meeting 

 
 
To the clergy, churchwardens, and parishioners of the Diocese of Toronto: 
Beloved Siblings in Christ, 

“…be renewed in the spirit …” – Ephesians 4:23 

In this Season of Spiritual Renewal, the Diocese of Toronto is exhibiting a burgeoning health and vitality that 

inspires us daily. To God be the glory! As your bishops, as we travel around to visit our parishes, we have witnessed 

the Holy Spirit engaging in marvelous ways with people, groups and ministries right across this Diocese – from 

Mississauga to Minden, from Cobourg to Collingwood. The Season of Spiritual Renewal, this invitation to spiritual 

growth, has been enthusiastically received in so many ways, including the sharing of prayer resources, participation 

in online workshops, and our bishops’ Advent study online. We are also looking forward to #LiveLent: God’s Story, 

Our Story, a daily Lenten resource with a helpful guide for small group use. 

We are excited that the next phase in this Season of Spiritual Renewal is called “Lift Up Our Hearts.” Over the 

coming year, large worship services will take place across the Diocese on five Saturday afternoons at 2 p.m. Each 

celebration of the Eucharist will feature excellent music, moving testimony, and preachers from within our own 

Diocese, each with their own unique approach to spiritual renewal. We hope you will plan to join us for one or 

more of these marvelous gatherings. Come on your own, bring a friend, or hire a bus! We will see you there: 

• March 22 – St. James Cathedral (preacher: the Rev. Molly Finlay) 

• March 29 – Trinity Church, Streetsville (preacher: the Rev. Canon Stephanie Douglas) 

• May 31 – All Saints, Whitby (preacher: the Rev. Gerlyn Henry) 

• September 27 – St. James, Orillia (preacher: the Rev. Dr. Rob Hurkmans) 

• October 25 – St. Paul’s, Bloor Street (preacher: the Rev. Dr. Alvardo Adderley) 

The call to spiritual renewal, however, was just the first of 20 Calls articulated in the Cast the Net strategic vision 

adopted by Synod and this Diocese in 2023. Over the coming year, you will hear us repeatedly emphasising the need 

for each congregation to review and consider all of the 20 Calls and then choose which two or three your parish will 

focus on. As you gather today for Vestry, this could be the perfect opportunity to start considering the question. A 

small group – the Netminders – has prepared resources to help you, which you can find on the Cast the Net web 

page. While it’s important to remember that no congregation could possibly answer all 20 Calls, we strongly believe 

that each congregation can consider two or three. Leading up to our diocesan Synod in November, we hope that 

every parish will be able to identify which of the Calls they are living into.     

 

We are pleased to welcome our new Executive Director, Varun Balendra ODT. A familiar face around the Diocese, 

Varun has served in many volunteer capacities over the years, and we look forward to working together in this new 

capacity. By the time of our diocesan Synod on Friday, Nov. 7 and Saturday, Nov. 8, we expect that we will be 

introducing a new Secretary of Synod and a new full-time Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Advisor, whose primary 

focus areas will be supporting the work of the Anti-Bias, Anti-Racism (ABAR) and other DEI training, and 

supporting individuals and parishes to grow, build community, educate and engage. 

 

https://www.toronto.anglican.ca/about-us/cast-the-net/
https://www.toronto.anglican.ca/about-us/cast-the-net/


Some other new faces at Synod may include guests from the Diocese of Brasilia. This past June, at the Cathedral 

Church of the Resurrection in the city of Brasilia, the two diocesan bishops of Brasilia and Toronto signed the 

covenant that brings our two dioceses into a companion relationship. Since the signing of our agreement, a small 

representative group from each diocese has been meeting monthly – in both Portuguese and English – to pray 

together and to plan events. For example, clergy from both dioceses will gather online for a joint study day on 

liberation theology on March 25. In the fall, a youth delegation from Brasilia will join our own youth at the Re-

Charge youth retreat at Muskoka Woods camp. And we anticipate sending a delegation from Toronto to Brasilia in 

2026. We have even developed a shared logo for our relationship that combines elements of each of our own logos: 

our Diocese of Toronto dove springing from their Ipe Tree. You can expect to hear more about this companion 

partnership as we enter into the second year of it. 

Closer to home, the partnerships within our own Diocese continue to flourish. When we speak of casting the net, 

we are referring to the supportive, creative and collaborative ministry that occurs in each deanery and 

regionalization, between parishes and congregations, amongst church neighbours and colleagues. We are grateful to 

our hardworking and devout clergy and our dedicated lay leaders, especially churchwardens, treasurers, 

administrators, musicians and the countless church staff and parish volunteers who are Christ’s hands and feet of 

ministry in our communities. We are so grateful for all of your faithful work in our parishes and beyond.   

We have embarked on a feasibility study to discern if this is the right time for the Diocese to conduct a major 

financial campaign. Over the next six months, M&M International, a Toronto-based fundraising firm, will listen to 

parishes large and small, soliciting feedback on a case for support. It is proposed that if a campaign does go 

forward, the majority of funds raised will remain in the parishes, with a smaller portion supporting the 20 Calls at 

the diocesan level. Your feedback and commitment will make the difference as we look into this additional way of 

working together. 

Lastly, we want to encourage each Vestry meeting to consider this year’s social justice motion: “Protecting and 

Expanding Harm Reduction in Ontario.” The Church has a role to play in calling on government for responsible 

actions in caring for our most vulnerable neighbours, to ensure life-saving protections for those experiencing 

addictions and other challenges. Please consider how your parish can speak up, and out, for those who require 

advocacy. As we anticipate going to the polls in the coming year – federally and provincially – let us remember our 

baptismal promises as we cast our ballots, choosing candidates who align with our values. And let us pray for them. 

For it is in praying that we are drawn ever deeper into relationship with the Triune God and become more attentive 

to the will of our Heavenly Creator. In this Season of Spiritual Renewal, we ask every reader of this letter to commit 

more deeply to a life of prayer, that it may infuse your every day with Grace as you witness to the Love of Christ in 

your life and to the world.   

 

In your prayers, please pray for all three of us, your College of Bishops, both in your personal daily devotions as 

well as your parish’s weekly intercessions. Know that we are praying for you too, giving thanks for our common life 

together across our wonderful diocesan family.    

  

Yours faithfully in Christ Jesus, 

 
 

The Right Rev. Andrew J. Asbil 
Bishop of Toronto 

    

 
The Right Rev. Riscylla Shaw 
Suffragan Bishop of Toronto 

 
 

 
 

The Right Rev. Kevin Robertson 
Suffragan Bishop of Toronto 

 


